
 

MEMORANDUM 

TO:   Clackamas County Board of Commissioners 

FROM:   Commissioner Paul Savas 

RE:   State Transportation Funding  

DATE:   December 12, 2023 

REQUEST: If not for tolling to fund construction of the third lane for I-205, what funding source would the 

board support?  

BACKGROUND:  

The Board of Commissioners recently approved the 2024 Clackamas County State Legislative Policy 

Agenda.   Included in that agenda were the following key components:  

 Opposing tolling programs as currently proposed and ensuring policies include a commitment to 

revenue sharing to address needed off-system improvements, mitigate diversion, and improve 

safety.  

 Completing the I-205 Bottleneck Project in HB2017 and supporting local priority projects, 

including the Sunrise Gateway Corridor.   

Considering that the I-205 project is a Board priority, we must work together to identify supportable 

funding options.  The following describes current State Highway Fund Sources and Uses.  

 

 

If we assume that additional annual revenue of $30 m is necessary to fund debt service to construct all 

the I-205 project (Abernethy bridge replacement and the third lane), which of these mechanisms should 

the state consider and evaluate in lieu of tolling? 



 

 

 

 

 


